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RECOMMENDATION





MTA staff recommends the Board of Directors oppose AB 1912. 





PROVISIONS





Existing law provides that the Public Transportation Account (PTA) funds for public transit are allocated to the State for intercity rail purposes and to the State Transit Assistance (STA) account for mass transit.  Funds in the STA are allocated to transit operators only if they are not precluded from utilizing part-time drivers or contracting for services.





AB 1912 would delete the condition that funds could flow to operators only if they were not so precluded.





IMPACT ANALYSIS





The Amalgamated Transit Union (ATU) is sponsoring AB 1912.  ATU maintains that the existing provision prohibits the ability to negotiate issues related to part-time drivers during the collective bargaining process. 





This particular language in the STA was placed into law with the original Transportation Development Act program.  The clause merely provides that STA funds can flow to operators only if they are not precluded from utilizing part-time drivers or contracting out.  The preclusion in state law does not limit the ability to negotiate issues related to part time drivers or contract services. The language places no conditions on the amount, use or working conditions related to these issues and, in fact, leaves those issues to collective bargaining process.








�
AB 1912 is troubling because it removes an existing long-standing authorization in state law.  Under current law if a transit agency was precluded from using part-time drivers or contracting for services, the operator would then be ineligible for PTA funds. The existing statute protects the operator’s right to utilize those service options by conditioning the receipt of operating funds on those rights.  The removal of this authorization could reduce the authority of transit agencies and restrict the ability of agencies to provide services by allowing for the introduction of a ban on contracting and part-time drivers.  





The existing statute does not limit or preclude the ability to negotiate terms and conditions.  Staff would cite the last round of negotiations in the MTA’s labor contracts as evidence that the ability of both parties to negotiate is fully protected under current law.  The sponsors argue that although those negotiations did occur, they were outside the law. 





The sponsors of AB 1912 have approached representatives of the MTA to discuss this bill.  Staff suggests that a work with author position is appropriate in that it will allow staff to work with the sponsor and author to resolve the differing positions.  Staff further recommends that the Board retain the option to allow staff to oppose the bill if these discussions do not lead to agreement with ATU.





Staff, therefore, recommends a work with author position on AB 1912.
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